
To the Lord Mayor and                           Report No. 90/2023 
Members of Dublin City Council Report of the Finance Strategic 

Policy Committee  
 

 
 
_________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Breviate of the Finance Strategic Policy Committee meeting held on 16th March 2023  
_________________________________________________________________________ 
 
  

1. Draft Minutes of the Finance SPC meeting held on 19th January, 2023. 
Adopted.  
 

2. Matters Arising. 
Members asked to contact staff if they wished to visit one of the groups benefiting from the 
Ballymun Social Regeneration Fund.  
 

3. Correspondence. 
Noted. 
 

4. Report on Rates Debtors at 31st December 2022  
Report discussed and noted. 
 

5. Presentation on Submission of Dublin City Council to the Review of Baseline Local 
Government Funding 
Presentation discussed and noted. 
 
Agreed to: 

 Write to the Department stressing the importance of the Elected Members being represented 
on the Baseline Review Committee. 

 Include a table showing the funds that came to Dublin City Council via LPT in the submission 
and showing the gap in funding not being met. 

 Share the Dublin City Council Submission with other Local Authorities. 
 

6. AOB 

 Request Smart Dublin to attend our next SPC when Fáilte Ireland will present to the 
Committee on Tourism Spend for Dublin City. 

 The Chair thanked Christian Kavanagh, on his departure from Dublin City Council, for his 
contribution to the administration work of the Committee and welcomed Zoe Flood who will be 
joining the Secretariat Team. 
 
 
Next meeting will be Thursday, 18th May, 2023 at 2.30pm (Hybrid). 
 
Cllr. Séamas McGrattan    
Chairperson 
16th  March 2023 
 
 
 



Attendance: 
 
Members: 
Cllr Séamas McGrattan 
Cllr Dermot Lacey 
Cllr Daryl Barron  
Cllr Mary Callaghan 
Cllr Anthony Connaghan 
Cllr Alison Gilliland 
Cllr Christy Burke 
Cllr Paddy McCartan 
Cllr Daithi De Roiste 
Cllr Darcy Lonergan 
 
Alan Robinson, Docklands Business Forum 
Sohini De, Dublin Chamber of Commerce 
Aidan Sweeney, IBEC 
Dr. Caroline McMullen, DCU 
Philip O’Callaghan, PPN 
Eric Fleming, ICTU 
 
Officials    
Kathy Quinn, Head of Finance 
Mary Curran, A. Senior Staff Officer 
Sophie Kelly, A. Staff Officer  
Christian Kavanagh, Clerical Officer 
Fintan Moran, Executive Manager 
Enda Currid, Senior Executive Officer 
Zoe Flood, Clerical Officer 
 
Apologies 
Cllr Niall Ring 
 


